



# SCIT HOUSING

## ADVISORY COMMITTEE

### Minutes 6/9/2021

#### **Members Present:**

Fanella Poola  
Dani Sineway  
Zach Gauger

#### **Staff Present:**

Andrew Wagner, Administrative Assistant  
Rosalie Maloney, Housing Manager

#### **Members Absent:**

Dayna Johansen, Chairperson  
Vickie Camp

**Called to order:** at 5:38pm by Dani Sineway, Vice-Chairperson

**Roll Call:**

**Moment of silence:**

#### **Agenda:**

**On a motion duly made by Dani Sineway, seconded by Fanella Poola it was moved to approve the agenda.**<sup>3</sup> for, motion carried.

#### **Approval of Minutes:**

**On a motion duly made by Zach Gauger, seconded by Fanella Poola it was moved to approve the minutes dated May 12th, 2021.**<sup>3</sup> for, motion carried.

#### **Old Business**

##### **Housing Grievance Process:**

ZG: Excited for the opportunity

RM: I have provided two types of grievance examples. If approved we would have to update the by-laws.

DS: I need more time to think about approving this policy.

ZG: We need input from the other committee members. We need to include them.

FP: We need to include the other members to make this decision.

ZG: I in in favor of it. (Waiting for the other members)

RM: We would also have to modify housing policies.

ZG: This is a great idea. I always wanted to give back to my community. Maybe in two years we could prevent something from going to Tribal council.

DS: I appreciate everything Housing has done for me also.

**On a motion duly made by Fanella Poola, seconded by Zach Gauger it was moved to table until next meeting.** 3 for, motion carried.

Change meeting time and day:

DS: We need everyone's input for this.

**On a motion duly made by Fanella Poola, seconded by Zach Gauger it was moved to table until next meeting.** 3 for, motion carried.

Neighborhood Watch

AW: One of the projects we are working on is safety and security for the local neighborhood. Over the summer we will be implementing a community watch program. The main job of the watch program would be to partner with the local police department to provide crime prevention and safety workshops.

DS: I meet office Maxey and he is a great guy.

ZG: This is great. I heard gunshots once and didn't know what to do.

RM: We seen graffiti and vandalism in the park. We definitely want to reach out to him for resources.

Reports/Correspondence:

Announcements:

1. Rental assistance for college students being reviewed.
2. Standish tenants will see new driveways in the future. More info to come.
3. Need ideas on how to modernize current housing units.
4. New fencing on Ojibway coming soon
5. Aaron Graveratte new CERA coordinator

Adjournment:

Next Meeting date: July 14th @ 5:15pm, 2021

**Motion to Adjourn:**

**On a motion duly made by Zach Gauger, seconded by Fanella Poola it was moved to adjourn.** 3 for, motion carried.

Meeting Adjourned at 6:39 PM